
 

 

 

       

         Facilities Report and COVID 19 Update  

 

For the last few weeks, we have been in Hallo-Freak 

clean up mode. The campus aides and tech 

department have been breaking down sets putting 

away and organizing all lights and props. Campus 

Aides have also been doing an excellent job of 

keeping the campus neat and clean from debris. Mr. 

Thibodeaux has the campus aides walk the property 

first thing in the am collecting all trash and tumble 

weeds ensuring the campus is maintained. The 

campus Aides also completed the painting for our 

nursing station for our teachers with newborns and 

young ones. Our next project is to repair any 

necessary repairs to the ramps on our Portables and 

we will be giving them a fresh coat of paint. Also, we 

will be working on touch up paint on all lunch tables. 

Campus aides have also made sure everything from 

the Riverside Campus has found a home or a place to 

store on the Hesperia Campus and Storage.  

 

 



                  COVID 19 Update 



 

We have been doing our due diligence in testing and 

contact tracing here at Encore we have had the 

complete staff testing twice since October and many 

staff have tested numerous times based on exposure 

to the virus. At this time, we are getting the campus 

ready for students to return to campus all staff and 

student restrooms have posters all covering the CDC 

guidelines on social distancing, mask wearing, and 

washing of hands. After the break we will begin 

installing our social distancing adhesives around 

campus. And pinpointing the last details on where 

portable hand sanitizers will be located and 

temperatures taken for students upon return to the 

campus. We are now using Cintas for our cleaning 

products and sanitation products they are all touch 

free and hopefully tamper proof when student return 

to campus.    

 

 


